
Staff Report                  
Annual Requirements Contract for PHPM-50 for Potholes, Project 
22-0174 
City Council Meeting Date: 08-02-2022   Action Being Considered: Minute Order 

 
RECOMMENDATION 
Authorize the City Manager or his designee to execute an annual requirements contract for 
the purchase of PHPM-50 liquid asphalt emulsion with Professional Coating Technologies 
Inc., of Cedar Hill Texas, in the estimated amount of $50,400.  
 
PRIOR BOARD OR COUNCIL ACTION 
None. 
 
ANALYSIS 
PHPM-50 is a thin bituminous liquid asphalt emulsion used to bond new asphalt to existing 
pavement. Liquid asphalt emulsion is a critical component for asphalt resurfacing and 
pothole repairs to prevent fresh applied asphalt from raveling due to vehicular traffic. This 
product also helps pavement repairs last the expected life cycle. PHPM-50 is easily applied 
by spray on methods and requires no heating.  
 

 Bid closed:        July 7, 2022, 2:00 p.m. 
 Vendors notified through Ionwave:     350 
 MWBE Vendors notified through IonWave:           101 
 Bids received:  1 
 MWBE Bids received:  N/A 
 MWBE:  No 
 Current term:  Initial term (August 1, 2022 – July 31, 2023) 
 Procurement Method: Lowest Responsive, Responsible Bidder 
 

VENDOR MWBE CLASSIFICATIONS TOTAL 

Professional Coating 
Technologies Inc. 

No 
 N/A $50,400 

 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
Professional Coating Technologies Inc. returned the lowest responsive bid in the estimated 
amount of $50,400. The contract term is for one year and will be reviewed annually to 
determine subsequent renewal terms. The projected financial impact for this contract term 
is as follows: 
 
 FY2022  FY 2023 FY 2024 
        $16,800   $33,600    $0 

 
Funds are budgeted in Account No. CC720101 SCO614 and subject to FY2023 budget 
approval. 
 
ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 
Attached: None 
Under separate cover: None 
Available in the Purchasing Division: Bid file 
Form 1295: Yes 

https://www.pavementinteractive.org/reference-desk/materials/asphalt/emulsified-asphalt/
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STAFF CONTACT(S) 
Keith Brooks, P.E. CFM Ashley Thongrivong   Kathleen Depweg 
Director of Public Works           Purchasing Agent                    Interim Director of Finance 
817-459-6579                         817-459-6216                     817-459-6202 
Keith.Brooks @arlingtontx.gov             Ashley.Thongrivong@arlintontx.gov  Kathleen.Depweg@arlingtontx.gov 
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